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                                   August  30, 2011

Dear Parents, 

Your child will be part of a pilot program in math this year using “Math in Focus”. There are a few teachers in each school that have volunteered to begin the program this year and your child is in one of those classrooms. All kindergarten and 1st grade students will also begin this year, with all other grades brought on over the next few years. This program is very different than the previous math program that we used.
We plan to give parents many opportunities to learn the “Math in Focus” way. You are welcome to begin your exploration on this website: http://www.hmhelearning.com/Math/Math_in_Focus/index.html
At back-to-school night, teachers will be announcing the date for a “Parent University” evening, that will be hosted by a trainer from the publishing company. We are planning on having quarterly “Math in Focus” Q and A sessions at Maple Point for parents as well.

The publisher will have parent videos available online to learn about different “Math in Focus” concepts by the end of September. 

Want to know how your child is learning math? The best way is to ask your child to explain what they did in class or show you how to do it.  Letting them teach you will do wonders for their math abilities and confidence as a mathematician.

Students will be given a user name and password to access the Think Central website at home. On this website, your child will be able to view his/her textbook and workbook online. No more special trips back to school for forgotten homework or textbooks to study for a test!

Homework may look different in math this year. A homework page will be given after a student proves he/she can do the work independently in class. There may be homework assignments based on work from previous chapters, and there may be nights where there is no assigned homework since some lessons take more than one day to master. 
Look for School to Home Connection letters that will be sent home at the beginning of each chapter. They will contain the targets that your child will be working on and some activities you and your child can do at home to support those targets. Sometimes there will be games for you and your child to play together at home. These are things that you could do with your child when there isn’t any assigned homework.
It is important to let the teacher teach the way the program instructs. Please do not try to teach your child the way you and I may have learned when we were in school. This program focuses on teaching the understanding of concepts before teaching the algorithm. It is done with hands-on lessons (concrete), then demonstrated through pictures, and finally shown with numbers (abstract). 

We look forward to a great year in math!

Dr. Geeta Heble, Director
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